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Attending
Kate O'Hara (Chair), Lisa McGarry (Vice-chair), Kirsty Pllu (joint treasurer), Laura Moore (joint treasurer), Rebecca Holmes, Emma McGroarty, Gillian Reynolds, Gillian McDonald, Michelle Fathi, Samantha Fraser, Linda Ovens, Fiona Maxwell, Sarah Gahagan, Lucy Wilson.
Apologies
Sian Morrison, Sone Spottiswoode, Kate Sleight, Helen Wallace.
1. Chair welcomed the group.
2. No declarations of interest.
3. Treasurer's report
Current balance: £4607
Profit: Disco £789 and Tea towels £445
Spend: Enterprise Night £200 and Camp places £250
Excluding ring fenced money leaves £2057 available to spend

4. Spending
Budgeted for Gala Day £250, Leavers event £300, Christmas parties (2019) £200, FLPPS banner £100, Eco VLG Litter pickers £120 max.
KP explained the ring-fenced grounds maintenance money. Inherited from the ETF when we became a SCIO, the amount set aside was reduced as was agreed it was too large and the money could be used elsewhere to benefit the school. We are responsible for the on-going upkeep of the pitch, the willow hut and the playground equipment installed through our fundraising and the money is set aside for this. A meeting with the contractors was held last year and it was agreed they are now responsible for everything else, including all fences, in the school grounds.

5. Cupboard contents:
KO updated group on the clear out of the existing cupboards and acquisition of new cupboards for gala day (including water bottles saved) and the disco stock.
RH asked if we still wanted to make up a party kit to hire out as she has plastic bunting to donate. 
Check with Transition Linlithgow if their kit is well used first before decision made on FLPPS kit. (GM/RH)

6. Rotakids Fair
Last year’s stocks are being upgraded and tombola donations are already coming in.
Helpers required for the refreshments stand and supervising the stalls.
Investigate borrowing tarpaulin and gazebo from Transition Linlithgow. (LW)
Ask academy about pupils helping with the fair. (GR)
Email Mrs Crawford for update on fair, confirm date and help required, and chocolate tombola amounts. (LW)
7. Disco
KP updated group on the last disco. Group agreed good idea to photograph the Zone before the disco, to use as a guide for tidying up at the end, was good practice. Also, having the Head Teacher attend was also useful. Discussion about alternative snacks such as carrots, Aldi nut free cereal bars and donations from local supermarkets to be moved to next meeting.
Summer disco date agreed as Friday 5th June. RH volunteered to lead. 
Ask OOSC about having a photo on display to be used as a guide for future events. (KO)
Check Matthew Wallace availability for DJ. (SG)
Ask if senior management team member available to attend. (RH)
Add summer disco planning to next agenda. (Secretary/MF)
Book let (LW)

8. Hardship Fund
On-going agreement to support this while we can fundraise for it and to discuss on annual basis with Head Teacher for prediction of numbers for camp places etc.
Talk to Mr Wells regarding numbers for this/next year. (KO)

9. Parents night raffle
Agreement to hold raffle on 18th and 19th of March during Parent’s evening, instead of at an existing FLPPS event.
Stall helpers will be SG and LO on Wednesday 18th and MF and LM on Thursday 19th.
Various group members to source prizes from local businesses.
Share list of businesses who have donated recently. (GR)
Buy extra prizes nearer the time, if required. (SG)
Banner design. (LM/RH)
Send out email advertising raffle and prizes. (KO)

10. Ski club
LO and FM attended to update group on the ski club.
The cluster schools ski club is an off-shoot of the Polmonthill Snowsports Centre. As such, they receive reduced rates of £8 per lesson with kit included. 156 children from the cluster schools attend.
17 Low Port pupils are currently receiving lessons through the cluster schools scheme, with 7 on the waiting list. Of these 24 pupils, 10 or 11 are now at a level to race on behalf of the school. Lesson places are full at the moment.
They reported that many other schools have branded kit and they would like LPPS children to have similar branded jackets etc to look more official at races. Helmet covers purchased from a previous FLPPS donation have been bought and are being used. They added that costs mount up quickly for accommodation, transport to races and race entry fees (e.g. £25 per race per skier for Scottish Schools Snowsports races), and said other schools have supported their clubs with organising buses.
GR suggested contacting the Round Table for help with funding kit. KO said that specific requests for kit items could be added to the agenda of future meetings for discussion and that they could ask to have a stall at future events to fundraise specifically for the club, as the chess club did at a previous fair.
Discussion followed on setting precedent for expected annual contribution to all clubs and making sure available money was spent on benefiting as many of the pupils as possible.
Chair thanked LO and FM for coming along to give the group more information and asked them to come back with specific requests and additional information on the benefit of the club to the school.
11. Bingo
Date agreed as Friday 6th March, 6-8pm. KO to lead.
Chill out area for children not participating in the bingo to be in the Zone with FLPPS member supervising.
Music bingo and print out colouring sheets for children. (RH)
Fineline sharpie for KO. (LO)
Find a caller. (KO)
Book let 5-8.30pm with 12 tables. (LW)
12. First aid kit
Current first aid kit is out of date.
· VOTE: to purchase new first aid kit (incl. ice packs) up to value of £50.
· Decision: unanimous yes.
Buy new kit. (RH)
13. Fundraising update
Item moved to next meeting due to time constraints.
Ask senior management team for interactive panels update. (KO)
14. AOB
New trustees:
· VOTE to make Michelle Fathi a trustee. Proposed RH, Seconded LM.
· VOTE to make Samantha Fraser a trustee. Proposed RH, Seconded KH. 
Secretary: Sone Spottiswoode resigned. Michelle Fathi offered to take on the role.
· VOTE for Michelle Fathi to become new FLPPS secretary.
· Decision: unanimous yes.
Gala day: KH + LM proposed Pacman or Space/International Space Station as this year's theme. Further discussion at next meeting.
Secretary to update trustees list. (MF)
Send out trustees booklet link to all trustees and add new trustees to Whatsapp groups. (KO)
Ask SS if resigning as a trustee. (KO)
Add Gala Day planning to next agenda. (Secretary/MF)
15. DoNM 1st April 2020, 7-9pm
Book let and put up poster on noticeboard. (LW)
Send out email to Parent body with meeting date. (MF/KO)

image1.jpg
§F rlehds

G?Lo\'%m
% ig@@ﬁg\ﬁ

«;H pae




